
Tuesday, March 28, 2023 
 

DODGERTOWN SAC MEETING NOTES*  
In attendance:  
Faculty Member: Stacey Miller, Aretha Vernette Maria Arreola, Denise Swanigan 
Parent Members: Sue Carroll,  
Community Members: Nikki Boswell, Earldesha Crosdale, LaDonna Corbin, Barbara Pearce 
Excused Members:  
 

Stacey Miller called the meeting to order at 8:09 A.M on TEAMS and in Room 204 at Dodgertown. 
Introductions of the faculty, parents, and community members were made.  

OLD BUSINESS 
 

• Approval of Minutes for the February 28. 2023 meeting. 

 NEW BUSINESS 
4th Grade Lagoon Days at ELC March 29 
Spring Training for FAST Testing 9-10:20: April 5 
No School:  April 7 

 

• Treasury Report (February 24, 2023)   

 
BALANCE DESCRIPTION ACTUAL AMOUNT (REQUESTED 

AMOUNT) 

1   $0 
0151.00.100.5102.5150.1077, 

Reserve 

2   $0 
0151.00.100.5102.5100.1077, 

Supply 

3   $184.94 
0151.00.100.5102.6490.1077, 

Tech Related 

   $184.94 Total 

Current Requests Current Requests Current Requests Current Requests 

     

 

Principal’s Report:  
Ms. Vernette spoke about the Final IMPACT Review Data and discussed monitoring and student engagement 
as our focus areas in Grades K-5. Ms. Vernette spoke about how instructional coaches delivered professional 
development on monitoring and student engagement to support our teachers to make an impact on student 
performance. Having these instructional practices used in the classroom daily will increase student’s academic 
and behavioral performance and increase proficiency and close student gaps in learning.  Intentional Review for 
STAR/FAST Assessment for K-5 students is happening for the next 5-8 weeks at our school. Teachers and 
instructional coaches will collaborate and use data to form small groups to support students in grades 3-5 with 
ELA and Math standards and K-2 with reading phonics skills, knowledge, and math standards. We will focus on all 
students and provide intentional differentiation in and out of the classroom to reduce student retention and 
increase enrichment opportunities.  
 
There was a request to spend $184.94 on highlighters, dry erase markers, pencils for students in K-5. Ms. Carroll 
made the motion and Ms.  Corbin seconded it. The vote was made and approved.  

 
Meeting was called to order at 8:04am and adjourned at 8:25am. 

 


